Unapproved Minutes of Village Council Meeting July 20, 2015

The meeting was called to order per the published agenda.  Directors Tanner, Palladino, and DeBisschop were present.

1. The minutes of the June 17th, 2015 were approved unanimously.
2. The financials as of the end of June were reviewed.  Village reserves stand at $91,271.92.  The 2014 operating budget of approx. $8,500.00 has not yet been subtracted from this number.  There was discussion as to why it has taken Elite accounting and/or the CPA to make this adjustment.

At this time the Village has a very favorable variance $28,043.61 net income to budget; however this number does not include certain expenses already committed by not completed or invoiced.  That amount is approx. $11,000.00.  Hence our favorable is more like $17,000.00
Our first water bill has arrived and is in the June numbers.  The bill was $6,164.39.  That bill is for May and the first 10 days of June.  The system is set to run four days per week.  We had the system shut of 4-5 days during raining period.  The estimate of 20 days running confirms our estimate that it costs the Village $300.00 per night that the system runs.  Our budget is $20,000.00.  Rain and careful management will be needed for July, August, September, October.
Our operating budget irrigation system repair number of $1,500.00 has been spent.  
We budgeted $15,000.00  to be spent on the system from Reserves.  That number included the possible installation of a booster pump for Morning Glory and Primrose, the area with the least shade.  That preliminary estimate is $10,000.00 minimum.  It is not likely we will spend that money.  We will spend $5,000.00 of the $15,000.00 on extra root restriction repairs.
The walk around irrigation check was a success.  Thank you to the volunteers.  Several areas inside the fences limited common elements were found.  They are being capped off.  Another such walk around check will likely be scheduled for late August or early September.

3. Committed projects were reviewed.  Projects can be viewed at www.waldenwoodsct.com on the Village Council page.

4. The walkway replacements scheduled for 2015 have been started.  They should be completed by mid August.  That is approx. $17,500.00 spent from Reserves.

5. The Elite/Russo Open Issues List (attached) was discussed.  A meeting has been set with Russo (and hopefully Elite ) for 11:30 AM Wednesday July 29th at 11:30 to resolve these issues.  Vast majority should have been completed by now.

6. Boundaries: all three Directors voiced support for the Boundaries proposal that was tabled at the June Conservancy meeting.  All three intend to support at the July meeting when the motion should come up for vote.

7. Owners’ Forum: one resident reported damage to screen during the shrub pruning.  It has been reported to Elite by the homeowner as is the correct procedure.

8. New Business:  erosion at 24 Ivy Lane was discussed.  The water course between 24 and 22 has to be corrected.  The fix involves three trees which will be Conservancy trees should the proposed boundary motion pass at be approved by the homeowners.

Seven large tree and about a dozen smaller trees have been marked for removal.  Elite will be meeting with Evergreen on Monday July 27th to get estimate.  Elite has been asked to get the quotes in sections so the cost of the three trees in the erosion section will be clear.  If the Conservancy issue is not resolved in a timely manner, the Village will know that portion of the cost for removal to correct the erosion.
$10,000.00 is in the tree work budget.  Two trees at the unit on the corner of KWN and Ivy will cost $3,000.00   $1,500 has already been spent.  $5,500.00 balance will easily be spent.

All three Directors agreed to meet Wednesday July 29th at 9:30 to map out projects for the 2016 budget.  The 2016 walkway replacement list has already been made up.

9. Rules Discussion:  Director Palladino asked for reconsideration of the rule against driveway sealing.  After discussion, it was agreed that newly pave driveways (such as in the lower Village) will not be sealed.  Any older driveways on the Knoll may be sealed by unit owners at their expense if the wish.  AAI approval is needed. After drives are replaced on the Knoll, they may not be sealed.  There was discussion about whether sealing is beneficial or detrimental.  Driving issue behind not sealing is uniformity of appearance.
Four new Rules for the Village were discussed and adopted by the Directors.  They are attached.  They will be presented to the Standards Committee and Conservancy Board for approval.  The will then be added to the section in the Rules Document for Rules specific to the Village.  See the four attached.
10. Budgets:  2016 Budget process as begun.  The Village format will include new line items.

11. September Annual Meeting:  the September Village Council Meeting will be the Council’s Annual Meeting.  2016 Council Director elections will be held.
12. Meeting adjourned by unanimous vote at approx. 8:30 PM.

See attachments.

Peter DeBisschop
